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Dear Praying Friends,
Thank you once again for praying for the needs mentioned in our last prayer letter.

In answer to prayer, the young couples in the work at Sudbury continue to grow in the
Lord, Pastor Wright has regained his health, and my wife has had orthoscopic surgery
and is doing much better. The surgeon said that her condition, on the scale of 1-4, 4
being the worst, she was now at level 3. This then, is going to be a temporary solution.
Please keep her in prayer.

Continue to pray for Pilgrim Independent Baptist Church (PIBC), as this young church
grows in Christ under the direction of Pastor Wright. I will be taking his place for
several weeks in August and September as he travels to the states with his family.

Things at Nairn Centre haven’t changed. The same two families are still in attendance.
On several occasions we have had some children visit. Pray for these young ones as
the seed is planted and watered.

We have learned that the Mayor of Nairn Centre (called a “Reeve”) has just recently
resigned. Pray that this will be another open door to be able to reach out to this man
and his family.

In closing, we wish to thank you for your faithfulness to the Lord in giving and
praying that we might be able to do the work God has called us to here in Canada.
May we all continue to be stedfast, unmoveable, always abounding in the work of the
Lord, forasmuch as we know that our labour is not in vain in the Lord.
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